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Golden Table 
 
R1 Isaac King 
R2 Gabriella Bennett 
1S Louis Ward 
1D Nemash Pieris 
2G Joseph Fitzgerald 
2M Orlaith Schofield 
3H Deborah Shodipe 
3M Poppy Carroll 
4T Nancy Miello 
4A Freya Shaw 
5B Darcy Fitzpatrick 
5R Joseph Barton-Holmes 
6M Kiera Rose Noone 
6W Daisy Hanlon 
 
On Tuesday Year 3 spotted a 
mysterious ufo on the school 
playground!  If anyone else has 
spotted it please let us know! 

 

Dear Parents 
 
Welcome back to school. We hope you had 
an enjoyable half term holiday and pupils 
are refreshed and ready for a very busy half 
term. 
 
Reminder that school finishes for Christmas 
on Thursday 21st December at the usual 
time. 
 
Progress Books 
 
If you haven’t already done so, please return 
your child’s Progress Book to their class 
teacher ready for our next Progress Week.  
 
Christmas Events Schedule 
 
We are currently finalising dates for planned 
events for this half term and will provide a 
full list for parents soon. 
 
Assembly 
 
Both Year 2 classes will lead an assembly 
based on their Topic of  
“Florence Nightingale” on Friday 
10th November at 2.15pm. Parents of Year 
2 pupils are invited to come along. 
 
Poppies for Remembrance 
 
Poppies and assorted items are now on 
available  in school for a donation to the 
official Poppy Appeal Charity.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

School Meals 
 
As of Monday 30th October we are  
providing an “in-house” catering service for 
school meals. Our cook Tracey and her team 
have been working with a consultant chef, 
Ann, to develop a new menu of home-
cooked food. Already we have seen a range 
of delicious, healthy balanced meals being 
served and a greater choice of food for all 
pupils for the same price of £1.80 per day. 
The initial response from pupils has been 
very positive. We would welcome feedback 
from parents too.   
 
Well Done to our Kitchen Team! 
 
Fireworks and Bonfire 
Night 
 
As families celebrate the  
traditional 5th November  
failure of Guy Fawkes’ 
Gunpowder Plot to blow up the Houses of 
Parliament, we urge you to attend organised 
events. This year Liverpool City Council is 
holding “The River of Light Event” on Sun-
day evening. Details are available at  
www.visitliverpool.com/whats-on. 
If you are planning your own celebration 
there is safety advice from Cheshire Fire 
Service at 
http://www.cheshirefire.gov.uk/public-safety/
campaigns/events/bonfire-and-firework-
safety/the-firework-code. 
Stay Safe, Have Fun. 
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Year 3 Homework 
 
Well done to year 3 for their amazing homework projects, 
the children enjoyed sharing their knowledge and hard work 
with one another. 
 
Health on the Shelf Tuck Shop 
 
Our Year 6 Enterprise Team will be opening a healthy tuck 
shop week beginning Monday 20th November. Healthy snacks 
starting from 50p will be on sale at morning break time each 
Monday for Year 1 and 2 pupils, Wednesday for Years 3-6 
pupils and Friday for Y1-6. 
 

Roman Project 
 
Thanks to all Year 4 children who have brought in their  
Roman Projects, they are all most impressive! 
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Wednesday was All Saints Day and Father Steve celebrated 
mass with Y2-Y6 in our school hall. It was a wonderful  
occasion with great reverence shown by our pupils. After 
mass Father kindly blessed the wonderful art installation in 
the school reception area. If you haven’t seen it, pop in and  
marvel at its beauty. 
 
Just a reminder this Sunday is our monthly School/Parish 
Mass. All families are welcome to attend. We look forward to 
seeing as many of you there as possible. 
 
Romeo and Juliet 
 
Rehearsals are now well underway  
for Romeo and Juliet, our play for the 
Shakespeare School Festival, with a  
visit from Emma from the Everyman  
theatre helping us to polish our  
performance! 
 
Tickets are now on sale at the office.  There is an allocation 
of two tickets per child and they cost £7 each. 
 
 

NAM Joseph Black Emeli Dagnall 
R1 Lucas Johnson Stevie Leigh Jones 
R2 Rico Thomas Jacob Willis 
1D Joseph Broughton Lily Stockton 
1S Hannah Hart Orla Kay Walsh 
2G Leighton Blundell Joseph Beckwith 
2M Harley Evelyn Kehinde Olabintan 
3H James Seddon Amber Henry 
3M Poppy Carroll Aaron Cotter 
4A Maddison Jones Dillon Clarke 
4T Mia Preston Jake Connell 
5B Matilda McArdle Harrison Mitchell 
5R Mace Delacruz Lebone Chitura 
6M Ryan Thomas Thais De Souza 
6W Ellie Sawtell Darren Foat 

STARS OF THE WEEK                   
Attendance  

Our target for attendance is 97% for all pupils, set by the 
local authority. 

Last half term 2 classes achieved 97% and a further 8 
classes achieved 96% giving us an overall average of 
96.3%, a 0.6% increase on the first half term of last year! 
Well Done - we are moving in the right direction, please 
continue to support our efforts to raise attendance further. 

100% Attendance 
Huge congratulations to 231 pupils who achieved 100% 
attendance for the first half term. Certificates were  
awarded in assembly on Tuesday morning. 

In addition to your paper copy of this week’s  
newsletter, we are also sending it to you by e-mail. 
From next week  it will be send by e-mail only but a 
copy can be obtained from the office if you don’t 
have e-mail.  The newsletter is also posted on the 
school website. 


